MCGILL UNIVERSITY: MONTREAL, May 26th, 1932 C.W. Lindsay Esq., 1112 St. Catherine Street West, MONTREAL. Dear Mr. Lindsay: -Before leaving for Europe on Sunday next, I would just like to say that Dr. McEuen has made an effort to get a further collection for his research fund, but has hitherto been unsuccessful. We are, nevertheless, going to embark on our project with the \$3000.00 which we now have, and hope to make sufficient progress to encourage others to contribute. Meanwhile, I want to thank you again so much for your kindness in being willing to assist. With all good wishes for the Summer, believe me. Very cordially yours, (sgd) C.F Martin Dean